
 

Cherriots      555 Court St. NE, Suite 5230      503-588-2424 

RESPONSE TO REQUEST FOR COMMENTS 

DATE: Wednesday, October 6, 2021 

CASE/APP NUMBER: Class 3 Site Plan Review / Class 2 Adjustment Case No. SPR-ADJ21-25 

PROPERTY LOCATION: 2499, 2501, 2519, 2539, and 2551 Wallace Rd NW, Salem OR 97304  
 
CASE MANAGER: Pamela Cole, Planner II, City of Salem Planning Division 
  Email: pcole@cityofsalem.net  
 

COMMENTS FROM: Jolynn Franke, Transit Planner I, Cherriots Planning Department 
Email: planning@cherriots.org  

  
COMMENTS:  Cherriots would support a pedestrian/bicycle connection from the 
proposed development to La Jolla Dr NW as the closest transit stop is located on 
Riverbend Rd NW at La Jolla Dr NW (see map). Sufficient lighting should be provided for 
the pedestrian/bicycle connection as well as clear way-finding signage. However, in 
general, Cherriots is opposed to large multi-family developments constructed off of the 
Core Network corridors (see attached Core Network Policy), such as this one, because 
non-Core Network corridors are typically the more difficult areas for large buses to 
navigate resulting in less frequent and less attractive transit service. Due to traffic speeds 
and roadway configuration, this section of Wallace Rd NW is not a safe place to locate 
transit stops, again making public transit a less attractive option to residents. As identified 
in section 3 of the Salem Congestion Relief Task Force - Final Report: "Existing traffic 
congestion is directly related to vehicle flows to, from, and across the Center Street and 
Marion Street bridges. During morning and evening commutes, traffic on the bridges 
nears or exceeds capacity in many areas. This produces long vehicle queues on Wallace 
Road, Highway 22, and Glen Creek Road leading to the Center Street Bridge in the peak 
morning traffic commuting hours. In the evening peak traffic commuting hours, 
Commercial Street, Marion Street, and Front Street leading to the Marion Street Bridge 
are also congested with long vehicle queues". Cherriots would suggest limiting the 
number of parking spaces within the development to the required number of 204 and 
increasing the number of bicycle parking from 24 to 48 as a way to mitigate the impact 
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this development would have on the already existing congestion problems on Wallace Rd 
NW.   

 

 

 

 
 

 






